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To "testimony_BOE@notes.k12.hi.us" 
<testimony_BOE@notes.k12.hi.us> 

cc  
Subject Testimony 2016-1017 School Year 

Evaluation of State Librarian HRC 
meeting 11/1/16 

Dear Board of Education Members,
 
    For a fair review for the evaluation of the HSPLS State Librarian please include 
members of the staff and public
for feedback in this process.
Thank you.
Wendi Woodstrup
Branch Manager Librarian, 
Mililani Public Library
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To testimony_BOE@notes.k12.hi.us 
cc christel@hawaii.rr.com 

Subject Testimony 2016-1017 School Year 
Evaluation of State Librarian HRC 

November 1, 2016

Board of Education
State of Hawaii
1390 Miller Street, Room 404
Honolulu, HI 96813

Re. Public Testimony on Tuesday, November 1, 2016 Human Resources Committee 
Action on establishment of objectives and weights for 2016-2017 School Year 
evaluation of State Librarian

Dear Chair De Lima, Vice Chair Minn and Members of the Human Resources 
Committee:

I am an employee of the Hawaii State Public Library System (HSPLS) and have 
worked as Branch Manager of the Manoa Public Library since 2001.  Before this, 
I was Branch Manager (1996-2001) and Children’s Librarian (1993-1996) at 
McCully-Moiliili Public Library. I began my career in 1992 at the Hawaii State 
Library as a Telephone Reference Librarian.

In the 24 years I have worked for the State of Hawaii, HSPLS has been led by 
five State Librarians. All have been hard-working, bright, and talented 
individuals faced with a daunting job.    All five have been appointed and 
evaluated by Hawaii’s Board of Education.

Current Board of Education procedure does not include feedback on the State 
Librarians’ job performance from library employees.  I respectfully suggest 
that an employee survey for HSPLS employees become part of future annual 
evaluation tools.  

Board of Education members are tasked with a tremendous amount of 
responsibility in evaluating the State Librarian.  An employee survey, if 
well-designed and effectively administered, could be a useful tool for the 
State Librarian and the Board of Education, and would help employee morale by 
providing a channel of communication that does not currently exist.

Thank you for this opportunity to provide input on what is important in 
evaluating the Hawaii State Librarian.

Sincerely,

Christel J. Collins

******************************************************************************
**
This email was scanned by the Cisco IronPort Email Security System contracted 
by the Hawaii Dept of Education. If you receive suspicious/phish email, 
forward a copy to spamreport@notes.k12.hi.us. This helps us monitor 
suspicious/phish email getting thru. You will not receive a response, but rest 
assured the information received will help to build additional protection. For 
more info about the filtering service, go to http://help.k12.hi.us/spam/
******************************************************************************

akunishige
Late Testimony




